To finish up with the old business, the names for the Old Timers' and the In Memoriam Plaques have been inscribed; we just need to install them on the plaques. The Fire Engine Donation has been initiated.

**New Business:** started with the suggestion for Walt Reed to contact Dennis Clifford to determine some idea for a Blacksmith shop.

The U.S. Forest Service will be having the Century of Celebration in Robinson Flats on August 10, 2005. They have asked the Foresthill Historical Society to find some speakers (individuals who will speak on historical events on the divide) and to donate some items for the time capsule they will bury. Some suggestions for the time capsule were the Foresthill Messenger, a Foresthill Historical Society Newsletter, and a Foresthill Historical Society Membership roster.

Some new ideas for the museum were suggested, for example a list of the Forest Rangers in service on the divide since 1905 (Century Celebration) might be nice.

Marvin Monk and/or Roy Turner decided that a call needs to be placed to Larry Jordan to obtain the plans for the relocation of the outside displays ASAP.

Joan Weed, president of the Placer County Docent Guild, did an oral history interview of Tillie Grant. This is the increase promotion of the oral history of the divide.



The meeting was adjourned at.

Respectfully submitted by Shari Middleton

There will be a Volunteer Appreciation Dinner on Sunday, April 24, 2005, 4:00 to 7:30 p.m. at the Foresthill Memorial Hall. All our museum volunteers should be receiving an invitation in the mail to this event. If anyone has not received an invitation that should receive one, please let Walt Reed know at 367-2430.

Please submit any articles for the Courier to ndksmith@jps.net. WordPerfect or MS Word will work just fine. Please use Arial Font with 12 Font Size. Thanks the Editor.

The Tahoe National Forest and Friends of Sierra Rock Art are sponsoring Nolan Smith and Bill Slater who will give a presentation on the "Archaeology and History of the Tahoe National Forest", on May 15<sup>th</sup> at 7P.M. at the Madelyn Helling Library in Nevada City. This presentation will be in celebration of State Archaeology Month which is May. The presentation is open to the public at no charge, and light refreshments will be served. Contact Nolan at 367-2224 for more details.